
  
NORTH MUSKEGON PUBLIC SCHOOLS 

Board of Education 
Regular Meeting 

MS/HS Library 
August 22, 2022 

 
APPROVED MINUTES 

 

President, William Meier, called the Regular Board meeting of the North Muskegon Board of Education to 
order at 6:03 p.m. 
 
PRESENT: W. Meier, C. Nedeau, L. Winter, B. Scheerer, S. Bliss, and S. Burmeister 
 
ABSENT: M. Moulton 
 
OTHERS 
PRESENT:  Kristie Hall, Jon Allen, Jenn Schultz, Steve Sanocki, Mark Mesbergen, Jessica Wiseman, Deb 
Johnson, Julie Reynolds, Lillian Sutton, Jessica Reid, and Sandy Kempf 
 

Consent Agenda 
It was moved by C. Nedeau, seconded by L. Winter to approve the consent agenda.  Motion approved by all 
present board members. 

 
Public Comments 

None 
 
Committee Reports 

Finance Committee – The committee met to discuss July accounts payables, financials, cc, food service 
budget and barrier free trail. 

 
New Business 

8.22.22 - 482 – Approval of Jenna Leffring Resignation 
It was moved by S. Burmeister, supported by L. Winter to approve the resignation of Jenna Leffring.    
Motion approved by all board members. 
 
8.22.22 - 483 – Approval of Hiring MS/HS Principal Jennifer Schultz 
It was moved by C. Nedeau, supported by S. Bliss to approve hiring of Jennifer Schultz, MS/HS Principal as 
presented.    Motion approved by all board members. 
 
8.22.22 - 484 – Approval of Barrier Free Trail for Outdoor Classroom 
It was moved by B. Scheerer, supported by L. Winter to approve Barrier Free Trail for Outdoor Classroom 4 
Seasons proposal to as presented.    Motion approved by all board members. 
 
8.22.22 - 485 – Approval of Virtual Course Offerings 
It was moved by S. Burmeister, supported by C. Nedeau to approve Virtual Course Offerings as presented.    
Motion approved by all board members. 
 
 



Board Comments 
S. Burmeister – Susan commented that she is excited about the new school year.  Great traditions with 
Academic Excellence, Athletics and Performing Arts. 
C. Nedeau – Carolyn welcomed Jenn back, looking forward to this year. 
L. Winter – Lisa welcomed Jenn.  Boys soccer game tonight vs West MI Christian. 
S. Bliss – Steve welcomed Jenn back.  Thank you, Deb Johnson, for all the work you’ve done for the outdoor 
classroom.  We’re excided the district could help with this project.  Steve is excited for the new school year. 
W. Meier – Will welcomed Jenn back and thanked the interview team. 
B. Scheerer – Ben welcomed Jenn, looking forward to the 22/23 school year. 
 

Adjournment 
With there being no further business before the Board of Education, William Meier, President, adjourned 
the meeting at 6:15 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

Kristie Hall, Recording Secretary   
Carolyn Nedeau, Secretary Board of Education 
 
 
 


